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A program of addresses and Memorials 
was given at the Visitors Center. The 
traditional parade began at 2 PM and

i)

In this Issue:
Remembering Sara Edmonds

he annual Remembrance Day 
ceremonies were held in 
Gettysburg on November 

19th, 1994. Led by Commander-in-Chief 
Harrison, the event again proved to be a 
fitting tribute to the Grand Army and the 
anniversary of President Lincoln’s 
Gettysburg Address.

" At the Comrade Woolson Monument in 
$$£^2 Ziegler’s Grove several addresses were 
0^5 niade and wreaths presented by the Allied 

Orders. Comrade Woolson was the last 
survivor of the Grand Army of the 
Republic. Allen W. Moore, Past 
Commander-in-Chief, was Master of 
Ceremonies.

proceeded down Steinwehr Avenue. By 
most estimates, over two thousand 
uniformed participants marched through 
the streets.
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National News

David F. Wallace 
National Secretary

Sarah died in 1898, and she was buried in Washington Cemetery next 
to her Comrades of the war. She has a government headstone which 
is simply inscribed - Emma Seelye - Army Nurse.

The Brothers of the recently organized Lt. Cmdr. Edward Lea USN Camp No. Two of Houston, Texas, have taken on the project of 
maintaining the gravesite of the only female member of the Grand Army of the Republic - Sarah Emma Edmonds. Camp Commander, 
Danial F.B. Lisarelli, explained that it would be an honor for the Camp to assist in the maintenance of Sarah’s gravesite which is 
located in the Washington Cemetery located near Houston.

Lincoln Birthday Commemoration Weekend 
by Andrew M. Johnson, Department of Maryland

Gen. Philip H. Sheridan Camp No. 2 of 
Aurora, Department of Illinois: 22 members

The National Secretary reports that the 
following New Camps have been organized:

Fort Duffield Camp No. 1 of West Point, 
Kentucky (Camp -At-Large): 21 members

LIFE MEMBER 
REIMBURSEMENT
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We ask that you observe the following 
when sending material to the BANNER:

The BANNER staff reserves the right to edit 
material submitted.
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(313) 995 -1564 FAX 

E-Mail: hayesg@symplex.com

The Lt. Cmdr. Edward Lea Camp now has 12 members and is the 
second Camp to organize in Texas. The Brothers of the Camp are 
actively involved in several preservation projects, and look forward 
to recruiting new members and promoting our Order.

Sarah Emma Edmonds, bom in Canada, enlisted in the Second Michigan Infantry Regiment in Flint, Michigan, in April 1861, under 
the name of Franklin Thompson. For two years, she served as a soldier, scout, brigade postmaster and staff orderly until an illness 
revealed her identity. She served out the war as a nurse. Moving to r 
Texas, she married Linus Seelye, and was known locally as Emma ' 
Seelye. She was granted a U.S. government pension for her service j 
during the war, and became a member of the |
George B. McClellan Post, Grand Army of the Republic, becoming Hl 
the only female member of the GAR. Sarah wrote a book, Nurse and Lcj 
Spy in the Union Army, about her soldiering experiences during the ‘ 
war. Many of her papers are housed in the Rice University Archives. r’;
Her exploits are mentioned on two state historical markers - one in I ?’ 
Houston, Texas at the Washington Cemetery, and one in Flint, p 
Michigan, at the Genesee County Courthouse were she enlisted as M 
Franklin Thompson.

National Headquarters - For those Camps 
which want to apply for the reimbursement 
for Life Members, a letter of request needs 
to be directed to the Life Member 
Coordinator listing the Camp,and the Life 
Members' name and address. The 
reimbursement for this fiscal year remains 
the same as last year - $8.00. Only those 
with membership paid in full prior to 
January 1st 1994, are eligible for this year’s 
reimbursement.

Mail requests to: 
Richard D. On

Life Member Coordinator 
153 Connie Drive 

Pittsburgh, PA 15124

The BANNER is looking for a few good 
men (or women, or Camps, or 
Departments).

During the First Quarter of the 1994-95 year, 
our Order gained 242 new members! The 
breakdown by Department is as follows:

Although I would like to list each new 
Brothers name, space doesn't allow. Instead, 
allow me to extend, on behalf of our 
Commander-in-Chief, Keith G. Harrison, a 
Brotherly welcome to all new members in 
Fraternity - Charity - and Loyalty!The annual commemoration of tire birth of President Abraham 

Lincoln will be conducted on Sunday February 12th 1995 at the 
Lincoln Memorial in Washington D.C. This activity is coordinated 
by the Lincoln Birthday National Commemorative Committee by 
S.U.V.C.W. Brother Peter A. Dixon. The Military' Order of the 
Loyal Legion (MOLLUS) and the Dames of the Loyal Legion 
(DOLLUS) in the District of Columbia take the occasion to lunch, 
dine, and meet on Saturday February' 11th. The Lincoln Memorial 
ceremony starts on Sunday the 12th with the traditional wreath 
laying. Following the presentation of the Colors and the invocation, 
wreaths are placed for the President, the Diplomatic Corps., and the 
Secretary' off the Interior. Patriotic organizations follow' with then- 
tributes. Commander-in-Chief Keith G. Harrison will be second 
among these organizations to place a wreath. This event is usually 
w'ell attended, with representation from MOLLUS, DOLLUS, 
S.U.V.C.W, the Auxiliary to the S.U.V.C.W., Ladies of the G.A.R., 
D.U.V.C.W., S.U.V.C.W. Departments of Maryland and 
Pennsylvania, the 28th Pennsylvania Volunteer Infantry, and the 
Lincoln group of Washington.

All material must be original - previously 
published material will not be accepted unless 
accompanied by written permission from the 
original publisher.

"To perpetuate the memory of the Grand Army of the Republic 
and the Soldiers and Sailors who saved the Union in 1861 to 1865”

The BANNER welcomes contributions 
from all Brothers or members of the 
Allied Orders whether on an individual 
basis or at the Camp and Department 
level. We are small in pages at this time, 
but we ARE growing and need material 
to justify our expansion.

___ , a Corporation. Editorial 
Offices are located at P.O. Box 53, Linden, Michigan. All material contained herein is the intellectual property of 
the SUVCW. All Illustrations are either proprietary in the case of emblems or photographs, or are in the public 
domain. Reproduction by mechanical or electronic means of the contents is prohibited without prior permission.

Photographs are welcomed and encouraged - 
black and white format is preferred.

The BANNER is published Quarterly by the Sons of Union Veteran of the Civil War,

Material should be typewritten or computer 
printed. Submission on disk in 
Windows/DOS format or by E-Mail are 
appreciated.
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GENERAL ORDERS
GENERAL ORDERS

(Continued on page 11)

2. On 13 November, I and Margaret Atkin­
son, National Auxiliary President, were 
most fortunate to be able to participate in the 
dedication at Gettysburg, Pennsylvania of 
the new state of Maryland monument to its 
soldiers, both north and south, who fought 
there. The ceremony was one of best that I 
have ever attended. The Governors from 
both Pennsylvania and Maryland, along with 
many military and civilian dignitaries were 
present The ceremony was conducted with 
precision and was most impressive. I am 
also pleased to report that our own Sons of 
Veterans Reserve (SVR) comprised an inte­
gral part of this ceremony and accounted for 
themselves most admirably.

5. I also wish to report that the November 
Council of Administration meeting was 
probably one of the most productive (in

arelli, Texas (representing the Commander­
in-Chief at the charter Camp meeting of the 
Lone Star Camp #1 in Texas).

8. The Commander-in-Chief awards two 
$1,000 scholarships on an annual basis. The 
availability of the Order's annual scholar­
ships is becoming known of more and more 
throughout the country. I believe that this is 
a good for two reasons. First, it increases 
the pool of qualified candidates which in 
turn allows the Order to pick the most de­
serving; and second, it helps to get the name 
of the Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil 
War (SUVCW) out before the public. This 
year, the Order received over 20 requests for 
scholarship consideration. The pool of ap­
plicants was filled with some of the bright­
est and highly talented young people that I 
have seen. It was both a very difficult but 
most rewarding task that I have had to select 
the top two individuals for this year's schol­
arships.

1,250 (610 verbal and 640 math). She is 
currently attending Rowan College of New 
Jersey majoring in elementary education 
with a history coordinate major. She hap­
pens to be also the granddaughter of PC-in- 
C Bud Atkinson and National Auxiliary 
President Margaret Atkinson. The second 
recipient, Mr. Russell Young, is currently 
finishing up high school and will be attend­
ing one of five colleges in the fall. Mr. 
Young currently ranks 17th out of a class of 
222 and also exceeded 1,200 on his SAT. 
He is a member of the National Honor Soci­
ety, German Honor Society, National Art 
Honor Society and was included in the 1994 
edition of Who's Who in American High 
Schools. His great great grandfather was

The National Committee on Program and 
Policy is currently working on the develop­
ment of an application and process to be 
used by future Commanders-in-Chief which 
should greatly help streamline this program.

Corporal Nathan Hale Baker of Company B, 
10th Rhode Island Volunteer Infantry’. He is 
interested in pursuing history in college.

10. Among the National staff, there have 
been two vacancies. Brothers Russel Gre­
gory and Vaughn Rawson, Banner Editor 
and National Camp and Department Orga­
nizer, respectively, have resigned. Both 
have done an exemplary job in their respec­
tive positions and deserve the accolades of

the Order has always waited until the end of 
the year to have its national officers and 
committees present their reports. By that 
time, however, it was either too late to take 
advantage of favorable circumstances or too 
late to correct problems. With the current 
quarterly reporting process, the Council of 
Administration, your Order's "Board of Di­
rectors", is afforded an opportunity to make 
informed and necessary adjustments in the 
direction of the Order during rather than at 
the end of the year. The next quarterly re­
ports are due to me by 19 February, 1995.

11. One of our newest Camps-at-Large, the 
Lot Smith Camp #1, Salt Lake City, Utah, 
has offered to assist Brothers and applicants 
FREE OF CHARGE in researching Civil 
War military records. According to Camp 
Commander William Ward, the Camp is 
uniquely placed to be a resource to the Na­
tional Organization in terms of its access to 
personnel records of the Civil War. Many 
of the Camp's Brothers participate in the 
Civil War Soldiers System project of the Na­
tional Park Service, Genealogical Society’ of 
Utah and the Federation of Genealogical 
Studies. Brother Ward is currently the user 
specialist assigned to producing a finished 
CD-ROM set from the records when com­
plete. In addition, Brother Ken Nelson, the 
Camp's Senior Vice Commander, is the LDS 
Family History Library’s expert on American 
military’ records with special interest in 
Civil War and GAR records. Brother Ward 
may be contacted by writing to William R. 
Ward, Commander (Lot Smith Camp #1 - 
SUVCW, P.O. Box 11592, Salt Lake City, 
UT 84147-0592). His e-mail address is:

GENERAL ORDERS No.2 
Series 1994-1995 

Commander-in-Chief 
4209 Santa Clara Drive 
Holt, MI 48842-1868 
517-694-9394 (Home) 
517-335-6714 (Office) 
517-694-0817 (Fax) 

YJNW42A@prodigy.com (E-Mail)

WR-
WARD%UTL13N%UTL01 N°/aXFER%UTLVAX
%YVAX%WPGATE@yvax.byu.edu

The two recipients of the annual SUVCW 
scholarships for 1994/95 were Ms. Gretchen 
Kroger of Philadelphia, Pennsylvania and 
Russell C. Young of Mechanicsburg, Penn­
sylvania. Ms. Kroger is a member of the 
Anna M. Ross Auxiliary # 1. She graduated 
from high school magna cum laude being in 
the top 5% of her class (#27 out of 550) with 
a grade point average of 3.9. Her Scholastic 
Achievement Test (SAT) score totalled

4. I am very pleased to report that the newly 
instituted practice of submittal of written or 
verbal quarterly reports by your elected and 
appointed National officers and committee 
chairs was met with almost 100% success 
for the first quarter. This is a new procedure 
which was instituted this year. In the past,

7. In March of last year, the current Na­
tional Treasurer, Brother Richard Orr, an­
nounced that he would not be seeking an­
other term as Treasurer at the end of his cur­
rent term (August, 1995). In the past when 
issues such as this came up, we as an Order 
usually have done nothing and let fate take 
its course. We were fortunate to have had 
Brother Orr serve these last few years; how­
ever, we may not be so lucky in the future. I 
do not believe that this is the best way to 
approach such issues. I firmly believe that 
it behooves us as an organization to actively 
solicit and encourage qualified individuals 
who have the experience and talent for such 
a position to consider running. Because of 
the Order's large and continued growth, we

During the same period, I have had the plea­
sure of conferring certificates and National 
Aide status on the following Brothers for 
their membership recruitment activities: 
Charles Yates, Tennessee (5 new Mem­
bers); Richard Greene, Michigan (5 new 
members); L Dean Lamphere, Jr., Michigan, 
(5 new members); Terrance L. McKinch, 
Michigan (5 new members); David F. Wal­
lace, Michigan (7 new members); Donald H 
Workman, Michigan (17 new members), 
David Turpin, Iowa (5 new Members); Eu­
gene Carpenter, Rhode Island (8 new Mem­
bers); Richard Parmenter, Rhode Island (4 
new Members); Brian Guiot, Rhode Island 
(4 new Members); Donald Marcum, Rhode 
Island (3 new Members); Douglas R. 
Knight, Massachusetts (5 new Members); 
William R. Ward, Utah (8 new Members); 
and Kenneth C. Nelson, Utah (5 new Mem­
bers). I was particularly pleased to confer 
the title of National Aide on Keith Ashley, 
Ohio, who initially served as organizer and 
now serves as Camp Commander of the new 
Ohio Brooks-Grant Camp #7. In addition to 
organizing the Camp, Brother Ashley 
brought in 37 of the Camp's 54 total mem­
bership as new Members into the Order. Fi­
nally, I was very pleased to present, via Na­
tional Patriotic Instructor Danny Wheeler, a 
Certificate of Merit to Post #961, Veterans 
of Foreign Wars in Ithaca, New York for its 
very generous donation of $500 to the Grand 
Army of the Republic (GAR) Memorial 
Fund.

3. On 19 November, I was back in Gettys­
burg for a very’ impressive Remembrance 
Day Parade and Ceremony sponsored by the 
SVR, an excellent dinner sponsored by the 
Pennsylvania Department and a Military 
Ball sponsored by the SVR. I strongly en­
courage anyone who has not yet attended the 
annual Remembrance Day activities to do 
so. It is very’ memorable. I would like to 
personally thank the Michigan Department 
SUVCW Color Guard-SVR, for the very 
large and impressive turnout at the Remem­
brance Day program; I was very pleased and 
highly honored.

terms of the short time allocated for it) that 
I have attended in years. Your Council of 
Administration members came with pre­
pared motions and focused rather than un­
structured, tangential and unproductive dis­
cussions. I fully believe that this new format 
will allow us who sit on your Order's Coun­
cil of Administration to be much more effec­
tive in our dealings and more responsive to 
the Order and its needs.

now have a vast pool of talented Brothers 
who, if are made known of the upcoming va­
cancy in advance, might be willing to be 
considered for such a position. For those 
Brothers, enclosed in this Banner issue is a 
description of the position of National Trea­
surer. I strongly urge any Brother who feels 
that he could be an asset to the Order to con­
sider the possibility of running for National 
Treasurer. The term would be for three 
years. For our newer Brothers who may not 
know, it helps if you wish to be considered 
for the position, that you obtain endorsement 
from your Camp to your Department En­
campment and then from your Department 
Encampment to the National Encampment. 
For individuals in Camps-at-Large, you 
should seek endorsement from your Camp to 
the National Encampment. And finally, for 
Members-at-Large who wish to run for the 
office, you will need to place your own name 
into nomination at the National Encamp­
ment. Strongly consider the possibility of 
running. Our Order does best when we have 
individuals in positions who have both the 
interest and desire to do the work.

the Order. Both w’ere given a Certificate of 
Merit for their work. I have appointed 
Brother Richard Greene (9245 Willits, 
Mayville, Michigan 48744; 517-843-5967) 
as the new National Camp and Department 
Organizer. An ad hoc committee of the 
Council of Administration is currently seek­
ing a new editor of the Banner for considera­
tion by the full Council of Administration. 
During the interim, all articles should be 
sent to the National Secretary, Dave Wal­
lace (7017 Granada Lane, Flint, Michigan 
48532).

1. First of all, I wish to acknowledge and 
thank Brothers Don Everett and Gary Gib­
son of Michigan for arranging a very enjoy­
able reception and banquet for me on 22 Oc­
tober in Lansing, Michigan. The evening 
and the roast proved to be very memorable - 
especially some of the gifts.

o* O*

12. Brothers are reminded and urged to 
send their donations to both the Senior Vice 
Commander-in-Chiefs and the GAR Memo­
rial Funds. Both funds are integral to the 
operation of our Order. Donations to the Se­
nior Vice Commander-in-Chiefs Fund may 
be sent to Senior Vice Commander-in-Chief 
David Medert (16 Shawnee Drive, Chilli­
cothe, Ohio 45601-1148). Donations to the 
GAR Memorial Fund may be sent to Na­
tional Patriotic Instructor Danny Wheeler 
(501 Willow Ave., Ithaca, New York

6. Since my election I have had the honor 
and privilege of conferring a Certificate of 
Merit and National Aide status on the fol­
lowing Brothers: Philip E. Faller and Mar­
tin Ahlvin, Mississippi (representing the 
Commander-in-Chief at a Union soldier's 
grave site ceremony in Mississippi); Stan 
Prater, Missouri (representing the 
Commander-in-Chief at the dinner reception 
for the incoming President of the Daugh­
ters); Aram Plante and Jan Ouhrabka, 
Rhode Island (exceptional organizational 
work in Rhode Island); and Danial F.B. Lis-

9. Due to the lateness of the post­
encampment Banner, the requirement 
placed onto Departments and Camps-at- 
Large to have a copy of their Bylaws into 
National Counselor, James Pahl, by 1 Jan­
uary is extended to 1 March 1995.

CIVW^
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DEPARTMENT NEWS
Department of Iowa

Outstanding Senice

Custer Camp Moves to New Home

Job Description for National Treasurer

New Civil War Book

Department of Ohio

Central Regions Conference

Department of Rhode Island

Awards presentedDepartment of Illinois

(8) Serve on the National Council of Administration.

(9) Serve as custodian of National Organization property not otherwise provided for.

(12) Prepare and submit an annual written report to the Commander-in-Chief and the 
National Encampment on the activities of the National Treasurer.

Brad McGowen, from Camp 75, took it upon 
himself to raise money for the preservation 
of the Soldiers and Sailors Monument in 
Des Moines. He did so by selling root beer 
at various functions. His efforts resulted in 
a donation of $4000. What an outstanding 
effort!

Department Commander Named 
Kentucky Colonel

Brian Guiot - Camp No. 7
Don Marcum - Camp No. 11
Dick Parmenter - Camp No. 12
Gene Carpenter - Camp No. 19

At the department meeting on September 
11th, the following members received 
awards from Commander-in-Chief Harri­
son:

in need of domicilary or nursing care is el­
igible provided that the Veteran has had 
at least one day of service in the armed 
forces of the United States during a recog­
nized war time period and a residence in 
the State of Illinois for one year.

Commander Mierka appointed National 
Guide

On the back page of this issue is a form 
for sending you contributions to the 
fund. Please take a moment and send a 
check to keep our Order growing.

SENIOR VICE­
COMMANDER IN CHIEF'S 

FUND

(11) Perform all other duties delegated to the office by the Order's Constitution and 
Regulations, Ritual and Ceremonials, National Encampment and/or Commander-in-Chief.

(7) Prepare an annual operating budget for review and approval by the National Council of 
Administration and the National Encampment.

(10) Prepare and transmit accordingly all other financial and other reports as may be 
required by the Order’s Constitution and Regulations, National Encampment and/or 
Commander-in-Chief, or applicable federal or state laws.

(5) Prepare an annual report to the National Council of Administration and the National 
Encampment on the financial condition of the National Organization and its investments.

(6) Investigate periodically and advise the National Council of Administration regarding the 
availability of more advantageous investment opportunities for the National Organizations's 
investments.

Purpose:
The purpose of the office of National Treasurer is to serve as custodian of National 
Organization monies and investments, to keep accurate financial records and to prepare 
periodic financial reports.

(2) Receive, hold and account for all monies paid to the National Organization and pay out 
the same upon approval by the Commander-in-Chief.

(3) Arrange for an annual audit of the National Organization's financial condition to be 
prepared and presented to the National Council of Administration and the National 
Encampment

(4) Arrange for the bonding of those National Organizations officers required to be bonded 
by the Order's Regulations.

Activities:
The activities of the National Treasurer should include the responsibilities listed below.

(1) Maintain a checking account and all investment accounts in the name of the Sons of 
Union Veterans of the Civil War, Incorporated for National Organization funds.

New National Treasurer to be Elected in August 1995 
by Keith G. Harrison 
Commander-in-Chief

the area of research and for his work in pre­
serving our Civil War heritage. The 
September 1994 issue of Civil War Tinies 
Illustrated has an article on Mark's mural 
portraying the battle of the brickyard in 
Gettysburg. Next time you are there make 
it a point to go and see it.

Flag presented to Ohio Veterans 
Childrens Home

Members of Henry Casey Camp No. 92 
(above) help Ladies groups present flags to 
the Ohio Veterans Childrens Home at Xenia 
Ohio. (Left to right) Robert Grim, Ohio De­
partment Commander; Jo Ann Dowd, mem­
ber of the Ladies of the Grand Army of the 
Republic, and a member of the Daughters of 
Union Veterans of the Civil War, Irene 
Looker, National Junior Vice President of 
the Ladies of the G.A.R. and Ohio Depart­
ment Chaplain of the D.U.V.; Robert Mor­
ris, Ronnie Cox, Raymond Grim, Marvin 
Seymore and Irven Cassio, members of the 
Henry Casey Camp No. 92 and Chris 
Honaker, Senior Vice President of the Ohio 
Department, LGAR and Mabel Cannon, Ju­
nior Vice President of the Ohio Department, 
LGAR.

National Headquarters - Last March and again at the 1994 National Encampment, Brother 
Richard Orr indicated that he would not be seeking another term in 1995 as National 
Treasurer. As a consequence, an election will be held in August, 1995 at the 114th Annual 
National Encampment in Columbus, Ohio, to fill this position for a period of three years. 
The job description for the National Treasurer is being printed in this issue of the Banner to 
apprise interested Brothers of the duties involved and to encourage those Brothers who feel 
qualified and willing to become an asset to the Order to consider running for the position. 
Should you have any questions regarding the duties of this National office, please feel free 
to contact our Order's National Treasurer, Richard Orr (153 Connie Drive, Pittsburgh, PA 
15214,412-931-1173).

The Central Regions Commander, Alan 
Loomis, would like to remind Department 
Commanders and Presidents that the 
discussion sessions will focus on President 
Benjamin Harrison and the proper display 
of the flag based on the federal flag code. 
Each Department is requested to research 
and be prepared to present pertinent 
information linking persons, military units, 
or political activities to the military and 
political career of Benjamin Harrison. The 
most recent copy of the flag code in the 
Commander's possession is the "Public Law 
94-344 - 94th Congress, S.J. Res. 49 July 7, 
1976." It is recommended that Department, 
Camp, and Auxiliary Commanders and 
Presidents obtain copies or encourage 
members to obtain copies of the above 
mentioned flag code, or its revision, 
through their Senator or Representative.

Camp Donates $500 to Quincy Vets 
Home

At this past National Encampment Com­
mander of the Rhode Island Department, 
Gregg Mierka, was appointed to the position 
of National Guide. This was a special mo­
ment for Gregg since the Encampment was 
held this year in Michigan, Gregg's home 
state. Well done Gregg!

The BANNER joins with Senior Vice 
Commander in Chief David Medert in 
appealing in donations for the Senior 
Vice Commander in Chiefs fund. 
Contributions, which have averaged five 
to seven hundred dollars per year, are 
down according to Brother Medert. So 
far the total received since the National 
Encampment is only three hundred 
dollars.

The fund was established by the 
Order to be used for special programs. 
One of these programs is the advertising 
fund which allows the Order to place 
informational recruiting ads in Civil War 
related publications. Last year these ads 
resulted in 340 inquires which proves 
their value as a recruiting tool.

Steve Meyer has a new book, IOWA 
VALOR. This is a 528 page book filled with 
first hand accounts of Iowa's serving during 
the Civil War and 150 period photographs 
Many of you are familiar with Mr. Meyer’s 
other works, IOWANS CALLED TO 
VALOR and Discovering YOUR IOWA 
CIVIL WAR ANCESTRY. The cost of 
IOWA VALOR is $37.50 plus $3.00 for 
shipping and handling and can be ordered 
directly from Mr. Meyer at Meyer Publish­
ing, Box 247, Garrison, IA 52229. You can 
also check your local bookstores.

The Central Regions Conference will be 
held in Kokomo, Indiana, on October 7 and 
8, 1995. Dr. Gary Dolph, Department of 
Indiana Commander, is the general 
chairman and has made arrangements for 
the conference to meet at Indian University 
in Kokomo. Hotel accommodations and 
program arrangements are being developed 
by Dr. Dolph and his committee.

The next meeting of the Custer Camp will 
be in the Community Room of the 
Northview' Bank and Trust Company, 245 
Waukegan Road, Northfield, Illinois. To 
room has been offered to us on a perma­
nent basis for the fourth Monday of each 
month. It has been proposed that regular 
meetings will be held on alternate months 
with special meetings of the Council on the 
intervening months. The next regular 
meeting will be January 30th at 7:30 PM.

Iowa Department Commander, Michael G. 
Friedel has been commissioned a Kentucky 
Colonel by the Honorable Brereton C. Jones, 
Governor of the Commonwealth of Ken- 
tuck)’. Not a bad accomplishment for a 
Union Son. Congratulations Michael!

The membership voted at the last meeting 
to donate five hundred dollars to the Dlinois 
Veterans Home at Quincy, Illinois. The 
home is a State operated institution which 
responded to the needs of Veterans over 
110 years ago. It has continued to respond 
to the health care needs of Veterans 
throughout the last century. Four full time 
physicians are on the staff to provide 24- 
hour a day medical care. The IHV provides 
domiciliary care, including a 1-bed 
Alzheimer’s unit. Any Veteran who is dis­
abled and incapable of earning a living and

The awards were presented by Comman­
der Mierka to the Brothers for their meri- 
torius service to the Department of Rhode 
Island. It was also announced that Mark 
Dunkelman of Camp 7 has been named 
"Member of the Year". Mark is receiving 
this awaard for his outstanding efforts in
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Name: Total Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War History BookPrice

Address: 
All Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War are invited to participate in this Historic Book!S89.00

City, State,Zip: 
Dear S.U.V.C.W. Member,S49.95Deluxe Edition

Telephone: 
S5.00

,15/word

YOU HAVE THE OPPORTUNITY TO LEAVE YOUR THUMB PRINT IN TIME IN THIS UNIQUE PUBLICATION.
S2.00

Here's what you need to do to participate:
Tax

TOTAL

Total # of photos Name to be embossed (24 spaces)

A Quality Book
WE WELL WRITE YOUR BIOGRAPHY FOR YOU

MAIL TO: S.U.V.C.W. History Book, P.O. Box 3101, Padicah, KY 42002-3101

Name: Date you joined the Sons: 

Name & Number of your Camp: 

Offices held on Camp, Department, & National level: A Message from the National Historian:

 Dear Brothers;
- Brief History of the G. A.R.Civil War Ancestor Name: Ancestor rank: 

- History of the S.U.V.C.W. OrganizationUnit in which he served: Date of enlistment & discharge: 

- Biographies of Civil War ancestors and their SonsGAR Post to which he belonged: 

Interesting story about your ancestor’s service: - Organizational Roster with Civil War Ancestor

- Photographs

-Personal StoriesI am very excited about this book, and I hope you will be too.

InF.,C.,&L.,
continue on a seperate sheet of paper

If you do not wish to write your biography, a Turner Publishing editor will compose your biography, so you will be included in the book. You 
don’t have to purchase a book to be included. Be sure and try to submit two photographs with your biography form, one of yourself and one of 
your Civil War Ancestor.

Additional word cost 
over 150

Keith Harrison
Commander-in-Chief
Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War

I would like to take this opportunity to encourage you to 
participate in the History Book project. This is an excellent 
chance for all of us to honor our ancestors and perpetuate the 
memory of the Grand Army of the Republic.

This HIGH QUALITY 8-1/2 x 11 or 9 x 12 inch coffee- 
table edition is sure to become a collector’s item and a 
favorite for many years to come!

Kentucky residents 
6% sales tax

Leather Edition 
(includes embossing)

Embossing - 
S5.00/book

Mail to:
SUVCW HISTORY BOOK
Turner Publishing Company
P.O. Box 3101
Paducah. KY 42002-3101

CONTENTS
SUVCW History Book

Protective plastic book 
cover

Gary L. Gibson
National Historian 

Please take just a few moments to either write a short biography, 
or fill out the form and have the publisher write it for you. 
remember there is no obligation on your part, but don’t you think 

 your children or grandchildren would like to know about you and
your veteran ancestor?

If you need additional space, please

This is one of the most important things we could ever do for our family - leave our cherished memories for them to enjoy for years to come.

I am pleased to announce that the S.U.V.C.W. and Turner Publishing Company are teaming up to record the history of our organization, the 
memories of our Union Civil War Veterans and ourselves in a commemorative edition coffee-table book, due out sometime next year.

Write your personal biography in 150 words or less, including you name, date you joined the Sons, name and number of you Camp, and offices 
help on the Camp, Department, and National level. Then tell us about your Civil War ancestor. Include his name, rank, unit in which he 
served, dates of enlistment and discharge, and the GAR Post to which he belonged. You may also wish to include an interesting story about 
your ancestor's service. Send your biography with two photos, if possible. One of yourself, and one of your ancestor. If you stay within the 
150 word limit, it will cost you nothing to participate. For each word over the 150 limit the cost is 15 cents per word. If your biography is 
over the limit please remit a check for the extra words. Please do not send photocopies in place of photos when submitting your biography 
pictures. They cannot be reproduced for use in the book. Biographies can be submitted without photos. To ensure that all photos are returned 
after publication, please write your name, address , and a caption on the back explaining who and what is depicted and the date it wns taken. 
THE DEADLINE FOR SUBMITTING YOUR STORY AND PHOTOS IS MARCH 31, 1995. Please note that a book order is not 
required to be included.

Only the finest materials will be used to produce the S.U.V.C.W. history book. The book will be a large 8-1/2 x 11 or 9 x 12 inch coffee table 
edition with a deluxe hardbound printed cover. High-gloss, double-coated paper will be used for superior photo reproduction. This book will 
be yours for a lifetime if you help us NOW by sending in your stories and photos. The S.U.V.C.W. history book is available on a pre-sale basis 
only, which means we plan to print only the number of books sold in advance - so reserve your copy of the book today! Let's have 100 percent 
participation to make this book one we can all be proud of!

For Office use only : Proof bio
Ck#Amount Emboss Code 
Bio Bio photo #’s

 Extra photo #______________

SUVCW History Book Qty
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Total Amt.ColorQtyForm No. Unit PriceCamp Supplies

Badge Price Increase

Pasr Proceedings Available

Sub Total

Street,
$3.00-Zip.

) Total

Received 

.Shipping Cost 

City & State

Telephone No. (

Please send the following supplies to:

Name

Commander - Keith D. Ashley, 
34465 Crew Road, Pomeroy, OH 45769

Junior membership badges will be 
available for $17.00 each.

(To be filled in by National Treasurer)
Req. No.

Shipped
Form »1 - 6000-95

13. Camp and Department Commanders 
are reminded that copies of fully completed 
applications must accompany their quar­
terly reports for every new Member or As­
sociate being reported during that quarter. 
There are no exceptions to this.

15. Pursuant to the National Regulations, 
a difference exists between Standing and 
Special National Committees. Standing 
Committees will reoccur yearly until such 
time that a National Encampment decides 
otherwise and amends the regulations. 
Special Committees are created for a spe­
cific purpose and a specified period of ime

(usually one year). Special Committees 
cease to exist after that time period unless 
it is felt by a National Encampment that 
they are still needed. The National Orga­
nization currently has 12 Standing Com­
mittees (Program and Policy, Constitution 
and Regulations, Membership, Encamp­
ment Site, Legislation, Military Affairs, 
Americanism and Education, Lincoln 
Tomb Observance, Remembrance Day, 
History, Fraternal Relations and Graves 
Registration). The National Organization 
also has (this year) seven Special Commit­
tees (Blue/Gray 1999 Encampment Inves­
tigation, Computer Software Standardiza­
tion, Banner Printing & Distribution, Real 
Sons & Daughters, National Headquarters 
Fund Committee, Life Memberships and 
Grand Army of the Republic Memorial 
Foundation). I point this out because in 
the past, several Special Committees have 
almost been given a defacto status of a 
Standing Committee and/or were contin­
ued way beyond their usefulness. In order 
to help correct this problem, I had hoped to 
have had the above distinction highlighted 
in the last Banner's listing of National 
Committees. Unfortunately, the distinc­
tion did not get printed.

16. Appointments to the last two Special 
Committees (Life Memberships and 
Grand Army of the Republic Memorial 
Foundation) for this year will be finalized 
in March. If any Brother has a desire to 
serve on either of these committees, please 
let me know'.

17. I hope that everyone had a very happy 
holiday season and I trust that your new 
year will be rew'arding in Fraternity', Char­
ity and Loyalty.

By Order Of: 
Keith G. Harrison 
Commander-in-Chief

Alexander French Camp No. 28 of Big 
Rapids, Department of Michigan: 11 
members

Commander - B.G. Lauda, 641 
E. Bean Street, Washington, PA

1995 Price List of Supplies
(This List Supersedes All Other Years) 

Only Orders Received On Current Requisitions Will Be Honored

(Continued from page 5)
14850). In both cases, checks should be 
made payable to the "National Organiza­
tion - SUVCW". No donation is too small.

(Continued from page 3)
Gen. Phil Kearny Camp No. 67 of the 
TriCities Area, Department of Michigan: 
18 members

Commander - Kenny R. Acton, 
16615 130th Avenue, Rodney, MI 49432

It was necessary to increase the prices on 
most of our badges. The manufacturer 
raised the prices for the first time in 5 
years due to the increased cost of both 
labor and material. These prices will be 
effective February 15, 1995.

Yours in F., C., & L., 
Elmer F. Atkinson, PC-in-C

From the 
NATIONAL QUARTERMASTER
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14. At the 113th National Encampment, 
the Order approved the category of Juniors 
(Junior Sons) within the SUVCW. This 
new classification does not represent a new' 
"Member" category or authorize a lowering 
of the current minimum age (14 years) for 
a Brother. Briefly, Juniors are boys 8 to 14 
years meeting the same eligibility require­
ments as a Member (no Junior Associates) 
but who cannot vote or hold any elected of­
fice, and for whom Camps and Depart­
ments do not have to pay per capita tax on. 
Juniors cannot be counted towards Camp or 
Department membership totals and will not 
receive a Banner. Juniors may be charged 
dues if so determined by the local camp. It 
is optional for Camps to have Juniors. De­
partments do not have to authorize the new 
category for Camps to take in Juniors; how­
ever, Departments can, by vote at its up­
coming 1995 Encampment, prohibit its lo­
cal Camps from having Juniors. It is antici­
pated that only those boys who have a rela­
tive in the local Camp will be voted in by 
that Camp. It is also expected that any 
Brother who brings a Junior mto the Camp 
will assume all responsibility for the boy 
while he attends Camp functions. I would 
strongly encourage Camps to consider and 
Departments not to prohibit the inclusion 
of Juniors in our ranks. We as an Order 
have a tremendous opportunity to involve 
our sons, and to serve at a critical time pe­
riod in their development, as a positive role 
model in terms of such attributes as appre­
ciation of history, love of the flag, patrio­
tism, citizenship, fraternity, charity and 
loyalty. Let us not lose this opportunity to 
help ensure the perpetuation of our Order 
and the memory of the GAR.

Commander - Craig G. 
Opperman, 2845 Hemmeter Saginaw, MI, 
48603

A limited number of National 
Encampment Proceedings for the years 
1965-1975-1976-1977-1978-1979-1980- 
1983-1986 and 1987 are for sale at $5.00 
each. First come, first served. When 
ordering any of the above National 
Proceedings, please list a second choice if 
possible.

Brooks-Grant Camp No. Seven of
Middleport, Department of Ohio: 54 
members

Washington Camp No. 120 of 
Washington, Department of Pennsylvania: 
18 members

Application for Membership....................................
Transfer (Member)....................................................
Honorable Discharge................................................
P.C Credential to Department Encampment...........
Delegate's Credential to Dept Encampment............
Alternate's Credential to Dept. Encampment...........
Constitution and Regulations....................................
Statement of Account..................................................
Camp Council Quarterly Report...............................

 Notice to Delinquent Member...................................
Ritualsand Ceremonies..............................................
Membership — Identification Card
Life Membership Bar................................
Membership Certifcates (Regular).............................
Membershi p Certificates (81/2x11) 2-Color.............
Membership Certificate (10 x 14)

(Lineal Ancestry — Tri-Color)..................................
Membership Rosette....................................................
Neck Tie—Red or Blue.................................................
Promotion and Advertising Leaflets............................
Membership Badge......................................................
Associate Membership Badge............ ,................
Camp Commander's Badge.........................................
Past Camp Commander's Badge.................................
War Medal - Application Required................ „.............
World Warll (Service Bar)- For War Medal...-........... ....
Korean Conflict (Service Bar)- For War Medal  
VietnamAction (Service Bar)- For War Medal.......... ....
Gulf War (Service Bar)- ForWar Medal  
Eagle Scout Certificate..................................
Miniature Badge (Choice of Ribbon).............................
Replacement Ribbon for Badge ...... .........
Numerals of Service (Attach to Badge)

25,30,35,40,45,50,55,60,65,70,75...........................
Bronze Recognition Button............................................
Tie Clasp with Insignia....................... ................ ......... .
Cuff Links with Insignia................ .................................
Tie Tac (Polished Bronze)............... ...............................
Bronze, Silver, Gold Stars............... ,................................
Silver Palms.......................... . ........ ..................................
Neck Ribbons, 36" long (State Color Wanted)................
P.D.C Credentials to National Encampment ...
Delegate Credentials to National Encampment  
Alt. Delegate Cred, to Natl. Encampment  .......
Department Transfer Form .........................
Application for War Medal.................................
Organizer's Report — New Camp  ......................
Camp Charter Application ..........................
Camp Sec and Treas. Quarterly Reports.......................
Department Commander's Badge.................................
Past Department Commander's Badge (Past DC Only) 
Son's Decals, insideor reflective .......... ,
SVRlnsigniasfor Badge....................................................
SVRInsigniasTie Bar „  
SVR Collar Insignias, 1/2" or 3/8"....................................

Shipping & Handling 
(Payable On All Orders)

Make All Checks Payable To National Order SUVCW 
Mail To: Elmer F. Atkinson, PCinC

SUVCW National Quartermaster 
1016 Gorman Street
Philadelphia, PA 19116-3719
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CALENDAR OF EVENTS

UPDATES & CORRECTIONSFebruary

11-12

11

Lincoln’s Birthday12

President's Day20

Traditional Washington's Birthday22

March

18

18

April

1-2

Des7-8

8

Appomattox Day9

15

22

29

May

20

Traditional Memorial Day30

June

10

14 Flag Day, Show the Colors!

16-18 Maine Department Encampment

16-18

23-25

6) The Sons of Veterans Reserve is hereby authorized to use the name Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War in the conduct of all their business related to that 
Organization until notified in writing to the contrary. The National Organization Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War expressly withholds authorization from the 
Sons of Veterans Reserve to authorize any non-subordinate entity to use the name Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War or any of its badges, emblems, or seal. In 
the event the Sons of Veterans Reserve should cease to exist as it is now constituted, the above authorization shall not accrue to any successor organization.

5) Departments, Camps, current officers and former officers may not authorize any non-subordinate entity to use the name Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War or 
reproduce, manufacture, or otherwise duplicate or replicate any badge, emblem or seal of the Order except as specified in items 3 and 4 above except that the National 
Treasurer and National Quartermaster may cause such items to be produced for the National Organization Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War in the performance 
of the dirties of their respective offices.

3) Departments and Camps may photographically or through any generally available printing means reproduce images of the badges, emblems and seals for the 
production of Department or Camp flags, letterhead, envelopes, newsletters, business cards and other printed material necessary for the conduct of their respective 
activities related to the purposes of the Order. This general authorization does not extend to any of the adopted and copyrighted forms, rituals, literature, or other items 
supplied by the National Organization nor to embroidering of any badge, emblem, or seal or the production of decals or other similar devices.

PC-IN-C PRESENTS EAGLE SCOUT RECOGNITION 
by: Margaret E. Atkinson, National President- Auxiliary to SUVCW

NATIONAL ORGANIZATION
SONS OF UNION VETERANS OF THE CIVIL WAR, A CORPORATION 

POLICY ON THE USE OF PROTECTED BADGES, EMBLEMS, SEALS AND SYMBOLS

Lincoln Birthday Commemorations, 
Washington,D.C.

Mid-Winter Conference,
Department of Michigan,
Lansing, Michigan

NE SUVCW Regional Association 
Meeting, Vermont

"Blue Coats in a Gray City", 
Richmond, Virginia

Iowa Department Encampment, 
Moines, Iowa

Rhode Island Department 
Encampment

New Hampshire Department 
Encampment

Lincoln Tomb Ceremony, 
Springfield, Illinois

National Congress, DAU, Flint 
Michigan

Michigan Department Encampment 
Lansing, Michigan

Ohio Department Encampment, 
Alliance, Ohio

Penn. Department 
Fort Washington,

Encampment, 
Pennsylvania

SUVCW TO HONOR REAL 
UNION SONS AND DAUGHTERS

National Treasurer, Richard D. Orr, 
reports that our Order has received a 
bequest in the amount of $4,858 
from the estate of Past Commander- 
in-Chief Cleon Heald. The terms of 
the bequest establish the ’’Cleon 
Heald Memorial Fund” for one year, 
after which it is anticipated that the 
balance of the fund will be 
transferred into the GAR Memorial 
Fund. Brother Heald served as 
Commander-in-Chief of the SUVCW 
in 1950.

SUVCW RECEIVES BEQUEST 
FROM ESTATE OF 

PAST C-IN-C

NATIONAL OFFICER UPDATES 
As of January 1995

4) Current National, Department, and Camp officers and those entitled to “Past” honors of office may photographically or through any generally available printing 
means reproduce images ofthe badges, emblems and seals for the production of letterhead, envelopes, newsletters, business cards and other printed materials necessary 
for the conduct of their respective offices and related to the purposes ofthe Order. This general authorization does not extend to any of the adopted and copyrighted 
forms, rituals, literature, or other items supplied by the National Organization nor to the embroidering of any badge, emblem, or seal or the production of decals or other 
similar devices.

NATIONAL SECRETARY: 
Fax number is (313)995-9305 
E-Mail is wallaced@symplex.com

JUNIOR VICE COMMANDER-IN- 
CHIEF:
Correct spelling of first name is 

Alan.

NATIONAL MEMBER-AT-
LARGE COORDINATOR:
Address Correction: 85 Hunters Rill,
Lapeer, MI 48446
Telephone is (810) 667 - 2843
Fax number is (810) 373-3068
E-Mail is ArtieBuddy@aol.com

INTERIM BANNER EDITOR:
Gregory D. Hayes
P.O. Box 53
Linden, MI 48451
Telephone (810) 750 - 1398 Home;
(313) 995 - 7555 Work
Fax number is (313)995-9305
E-Mail is hayesg@symplex.com

COMMITTEE ON
AMERICANISM & EDUCATION
Howard Bartoff
35 Skipwith Green Circle
Richmond, VA 23294
Telephone (804) 527 - 2770

Council of Administration Meeting 
Columbus, Ohio

To include your Department or special event on 
the Calendar, send a notice to the Editor at least 
two months in advance of the event. Please 
include dates and locations.

Maryland Department Encampment, 
Newark, Delaware

7) The National Organization Auxiliary to the Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War, Inc. and its subordmate units are hereby authorized to use the name Sons of 
Union Veterans ofthe Civil War in the conduct of all business related to that Organization until notified in writing to the contrary. The National Organization Sons of 
Union Veterans ofthe Civil War expressly withholds authorization from the National Organization Auxiliary to the Sons of Union Veterans ofthe Civil War and its 
subordinate units to authorize any non-subordinate entity to use the name Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War. In the event the National Organization Auxiliary 
to the Sons of Union Veterans ofthe Civil War or a subordinate organization should cease to exist as it is now constituted, the above authorization shall not accrue to 
any successor organization or subordinate organization.

1) No person, business, organization, government agency or other entity may use the name Sems of Union Veterans of the Civil War, except as provided in the Articles 
of Incorporation Section 17, without the express written consent ofthe National Organization Sons of Union Veterans ofthe Civil War.

2) No person, business, organization, government agency, or other entity may manufacture, duplicate, or replicate any badge, emblem or seal, including but not limited 
to the 1881 membership badge, the 1893 membership badge, the 1907 membership badge, the 1922 membership badge, the current membership badge, associate 
badge, Camp Commander badge, Past Camp Commander badge, Department Commander badge, Past Department Commander badge, Commander-in-Chief badge, 
Past Commander-in-Chief badge, 50 year member badge, War Medal, miniature badges, and the various ribbons attached thereto, the coat-of-arms, seal, or otherwise 
perform any action which results in the manufacture, duplication, or replication of said items without the express written consent ofthe National Organization ofthe 
Sons of Union Veterans ofthe Civil War.

SUVCW ADOPTS POLICY ON PROTECTED ITEMS

The Council of Administration adopted and the Delegates to the 113th National Encampment approved the following policy regarding the use of protected badges, 
emblems, seals and symbols of our Order. Questions regarding this policy should be directed to the National Counselor, James B. Pahl, Esq.:

Past Commander-in-Chief Elmer "Bud" Atkinson presented Eagle Scout 
recognition certificates to two Eagle Scouts, on behalf ofthe Sons of Union Veterans ofthe 
Civil War, at their Court of Honor held in Philadelphia on December 28, 1994. James 
McCullough and Daniel Price achieved the rank of Eagle Scout and were presented their 
awards at the ceremony held in their honor by Boy Scout Troop No. 288 at the Bethesda 
Presbyterian Church. He is pictured here with Eagle Scout Price (left) and Eagle Scout 
McCullough (right).

Eagle Scout Daniel Price, 18, is currently a freshman attending Purdue 
University, where he is taking courses in Aeronautical Engineering. He is a 1994 
graduate of Northeast High School in Philadelphia, and plans to become an astronaut. 
Eagle Scout James McCullough, 17, is a Junior at Holy Ghost Preparatory School in 
Philadelphia, where he is taking college preparatory courses. He holds a keen interest in 
journalism and excels in swimming
(Editor’s Ncrte): The Eagle Scout Recognition Program is an excellent manner in which to 
recogpize the important achievement of these young men, and also to promote our Order 
within the local community. Let your local Scout office know about the program and that 
someone from your Camp is available to present a certificate at the Court of Honor. The 
Recognition Certificate is available through National Supply, and is on the 1995 National 
Supply Form included in this issue of the Banner.

The 113th National Encampment of 
the Sons of Union Veterans of the 
Civil War voted to honor all Real sons 
and daughters of Union veterans. As 
a result, a Real Son, whose father 
served in the Union Army during the 
Civil War, will receive honorary Life 
Membership, while Real Daughters 
will receive Honorary Membership in 
the SUVCW. In addition, both will 
receive a Certificate of Recognition, 
suitable for framing, acknowledging 
their status as a Real Son or 
Daughter. Please note that an 
honoree need not be a current 
member of the Allied Orders in order 
to receive this recognition. Names of 
potential honorees, along with a 
summary of their father's service, 
should be directed to: Jerome Orton, 
Chairman, Real Sons and Daughters 
Special Committee, P.O. Box 233, 
Syracuse, NY 13201-0233.

8) The Commander-in-Chief after consultation with the Council of Administration may authorize the use or reproduction of the badges, emblems, seals, coat-of-arms 
or other symbols of our Order.

NATIONAL CAMP AND
DEPARTMENT ORGANIZER:
Richard Greene 
9245 Willits Road
Mayville, MI 48744
Telephone is (517)843-5967
Home;(810)373-4300 Work
Fax number is (810) 373-3068
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(Continued from page 14)
DEPARTMENT OF CALIFORNIA AND PACIFIC

DEPARTMENT OF NEW JERSEY

I
DEPARTMENT OF RHODE ISLANDDEPARTMENT OF INDIANA

DEPARTMENT OF MASSACHUSETTS

DEPARTMENT OF COLORADO AND WYOMING

DEPARTMENT OF NEW YORK

DEPARTMENT OF IOWA

DEPARTMENT OF MICHIGAN DEPARTMENT OF VERMONTi~

DEPARTMENT OF CONNECTICUT

DEPARTMENT OF OHIO

DEPARTMENT OF MAINE

DEPARTMENT OF WISCONSINDEPARTMENT OF NEW HAMPSHIRE

DEPARTMENT OF PENNSYLVANIA

DEPARTMENT OF ILLINOIS

DEPARTMENT OF MARYLAND

(Continued on page 15)

Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War 
Department Officers

Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War 
Department Officers

Ernest Ravinet
Department Junior Vice Commander 
6066 Staight Line Pike
Richmond. IN 47374-9-120

Dr. David G. Martin 
Department Commander 
147 Canterbury Court 
Highstown,NJ 08520

David Hann 
Department Secretary 
440 Clark Drive 
Hammonton, NJ 08037

Richard L. Greenwait
Department Secretary/Treasurer 
2449 Center Avenue
Alliance, OH 44601-4530

George L. Powell 
Department Commander 
6114 Gillespie Street 
Philadelphia, PA 19135-3611

Thomas L.W. Johnson 
Department Commander 
765 W Washington Ave., #110 
Madison, WI 53715-1484

Ernst A. von Frankenberg
Department Senior Vice Commander 
5151 Beaver Dam Road 
West Bend, WI 53095-9310

Ronald M. Aronis 
Department Secretary 
P.O. Box 205
Saukville, WI 53080-0205

Gary Brewer
Department Junior Vice Commander 
P O Box 2025
Grand Junction, CO 81502-2025

Charles O Counts 
Department Commander 
5076 S. Genoa Street 
Auroa, CO 80015-3456

Michad ButUer
Department Secretary/Treasurer 
2568 S Dillon Street 
Aurora, CO 80014-2402

Donald E. Cheney 
Department Secretary 
2150 Almaden Road, Lot 63 
San Jose, CA 95125-2153

Wayne Pyle
Department Treasurer
14836 Conway
San Jose, CA 95124

Bradford A. Keune 
Department Commander 
19 Pleasant Street 
Rockville, CT 06066-3313

Robert G Cartoon
Department Junior Vice Commander
23 Thompson Road
W. Hartford, CT 06107-2535

Ross S. Dent 
Department Secretary 
62 Hansen Drive 
Vernon, CT 06066-5915

Peter Stevens 
Department Treasurer 
50A Crystal Lane 
Storrs, CT 06268

David Bailey
Department Senior Vice Commander 
1569 Marquette Avenue
NapierviBe, IL 60565

James A. Muetmg
Department Secretary/Treasurer 
1727 Morse Avenue
Des Plames, IL 60018-3847

Stephen T. Jackson
Department Senior Vice Commander 
306 Edgewood Place East
Anderson, IN 46011-1610

David Preston
Department Junior Vice Commander 
1314 N. Second Street
Springfield, IL 60025-3834

Ronald Gill
Department Secretary/Treasurer
655 Sheffield Drive
Valparaiso, IN 46383-29-18

Michael G. Friedel 
Department Commander 
P.O. Box 54953
Lexington, KY -10555-4953

Donald G. Peglow
Department Senior Vice Commander 
1926 N. 6th Street
Estherville, IA 51334-1020

David A. Turpin
Department Junior Vice Commander 
6510 Merle Hay Road
Johnston, IA 50131-1231

Patrick L. Kelley
Department Secretary/Treasurer 
4301 SE 10th Street
Des Moines, IA 50315-3716

Otis Evans, Sr.
Department Commander
RR 2 Box 126
Norway, ME 04268-9609

Peter F. Kane
Department Senior Vice Commander
311 Ocean Street
S. Portland, ME 04106-6606

Daniel Sullivan 111
Department Junior Vice Commander 
12 Meadow Way
Cape Elizabeth, ME 04107-2206

Kenneth Butterfield
Department Secretary/Treasurer
97 High Street
South Paris, ME 04281-1101

Clyde H. Hayner, Sr.
Department Commander 
6000 Seabrook Drive 
Seabrook, MD 20706-4018

Andrew M. Johnson 
Department Secretary/Treasurer 
1200 S. Monroe Street
Arlington, VA 22204-4219

Kenneth E. Hershberger
Department Junior Vice Commander 
17-C Queentree Court
Baltimore, MD 21244-1416

Gilbert B. Bagley
Department Senior Vice Commander
P.O. Box 1601
Plainville, MA 02762

Richard P. Lufkin
Department Junior Vice Commander
81 Kentland Avenue
Providence, RI 02904-1906

Edward W. Parks
Department Secretary/Treasurer
292 Miller Street
Middleboro, MA 02346-3118

William A. Brennan 
Department Commander 
3289 Babylon Road RR5 
Allegan, MI 49010-9212

David F Wallace
Department Senior Vice Commander 
7017 Granada Lane
Flint, MI 48532-3023

Richard L. Woodbury 
Department Commander 
RR 7,9 Bog Road 
Concord, NH 03303

Michael Moore
Department Senior Vice Commander
RFD 7, Box 185M
Webster, NH 03303

Randy Dow
Department Junior Vice Commander 
109 Penacook Street
Concord, NH 03301-3108

Clayton J. Longuer
Department Secretary/Treasurer
RR 5, Box 204D
Webster, NH 03303

David Hann
Department Senior Vice Commander 
440 Clark Drive
Hammonton, NJ 08037

Michad R. Horgan, Jr.
Department Junior Vice Commander
23 Russett Road
Kendall Park, NJ 08824

Barry Clark 
Department Treasurer 
58 Milford Road 
Highstown,NJ 08520

George Shadman 
Department Commander 
57 Fayette Street
Waterloo, NY 13165-1811

Douglas Smith
Department Senior Vice Commander 
5159 Western Turnpike
Altamont, NY 12009-9494

James A. Grismer
Department Junior Vice Commander 
313 Earle Avenue
Lynbrook, NY 11563

Jerome L. Orton
Department Secretary/Treasurer
213 Dixon Drive
Syracuse, NY 13219-2711

Robert E. Grim 
Department Commander 
5367 SR 72 S 
Sabina, OH 45169

Herbert Webb
Department Junior Vice Commander 
2170 Brookridge Drive 
Dayton, OH 45431-3231

Ivan E. Frantz, Jr.
Department Secretary/Treasurer 
1126 Hanover Road 
York, PA 17-104-6218

Gegg A. Mierka 
Department Commander 
61 Friendly Road 
Cranston, RI 02910-1217

Eugene Carpenter
Department Senior Vice Commander 
37 Nimitz Road
East Providence, RI 02916

Robert Bromley
Department Junior Vice Commander
Department of Rhode Island
51 Locust Street
New Bedford, MA 02740-5446

Richard Parmenter 
Department Treasurer 
1 Matthews Road 
Cumberland, RI 02864

John Reed
Department Senior Vice Commander
RD #1, Box 251
Chelsea, VT 05038

R. Frank St. Germaine
Department Junior Vice Commander 
3065 N 47th Street Ho
Milwaukee, WI 53210-1734

William H. Upham, Jr. 
Department Treasurer 
2728 E. Bradford Avenue 
Milwaukee, WI 53211-4502

Douglas Wilson
Department Senior Vice Commander 
3405 S Winona Court
Denver, CO 80236-3802

Donald Greeley 
Department Commander 
1413 Dentwood Drive 
San Jose, CA 95118-2918

Daniel Bunnell
Department Senior Vice Commander
211 E. Empire Street
San Jose, CA 95112

Thomas R. Riemer
Departmsit Senior Vice Commander
225 Jerome Avenue
Bristol, CT 06010

Dr. Gary E. Dolph 
Department Commander 
4500 Mayfield Drive 
Kokomo, IN -16901-3958

William B. Neal
Department Senior Vice Commander
P.O. Box 304
Claymont, DE 19703-0304

Roger L. Olsen 
Department Commander 
336 Taylor Road 
Enfield, CT 06082-4009

Donald H. Workman
Department Junior Vice Commander
P.O. Box 235
Sanford, MI 48657-0235

Richard A. Williams
Department Secretary/Treasurer 
1917 Ted Avenue
Lansing, MI 48910-3117

Jan M. Ouhrabka 
Department Secretary 
1 Windward Circle 
Warwick, RI 02889-6280

Floyd Blodgett, Sr 
Department Commander 
RR 4, Box 3185 
Montpelier, VT 05602-8945

Richard P Reed
Department Junior Vice Commander 
84 Summer Street
St Johnsbury, VT 05819

Merlin T. Doyle
Department Secretary/Treasurer
RR1, Box239
Chelsea, VT 05038-9741

Gen. William T. Sherman - Billy Yank Camp No. 65, St Lodi, Missouri:
Camp Commandar: Anthony P. Burk
3454 Holliday Avenue
St. Louis, MO 63118 (314)772-9767
Senior Vice Commander: Steve Leicht
2743 Bloomfield
St Louis, MO 63129-3237 (314)487-2585
Junior Vice Commandar Charles Funck
60 Hameywold
St Louis, MO 63136-2402 (314)524-3633
Camp Secretary/!reasurer: Robert M. Petrovic 
4729 Mehl Avenue
St Louis, MO 63129-1626 (314)892-2158

National Organization 
CAMPS-AT-LARGE

Nicholas Kaup 
Department Commander 
221 16th Street
Wilmette, IL 60091-3226

Lone Star Camp No. 1, /Vrllngton, Texas:
Camp Commander: James W. Dark 
1635 Pecan Park
Arlington, TX 76012-3044
Senior Vice Commander: David Allison 
117 Oram Street
Arlington, TX 76010-2835
Junior Vice Commander: Sean Hughes 
6723 Mike Drive
Fort Worth, TX 76180-8521
Camp Secretary/!reasurer. David L. Allison

Phelps Camp No. 66, Springfield, Missouri:
Camp Commander: Robert Clanton
Rt 1 Box 148
Conway, MO 65632 (417)589-3286
Senior Vice Commander: David Long
Rt 3 Box 135-60
Strafford, MO 65757 (417)736-3857
Junior Vice Commander: none
Camp Secretary,'!reasurer: John Rutherford
Rt 1 Box 145
Marionville, MO 65705 (417)258-7508

Lot Smith Camp No. 1, Sait Lake City, Utah:
Camp Commander: William R. Ward
P.O. Box 11592
Salt Lake City, UT 84147-0592 (801)359-6833/240-1014
Senior Vice Commander: Kenneth C. Nelson
1177 E. 1900 South
Bountiful, UT 84010 (801)292-3267/240-5516
Junior Vice Commander. Vai J. Halford
243 E. 2200 South
Bountiful, UT 84010 (801)295-6026'535-7625
Camp Secretary/!reasurer: Ben L. Allen
1987 E. Ashridge Circle
Salt Lake City, UT 84093 (801)568-1856/350-2279

Fort Duffield Camp No. 1, West Pointe, Kentucky:
Camp Commander. Wilham E. Morris 
16706 Abbotts Beach
West Pointe, KY 40177 (502)922-4574
Senior Vice Commander Donald Hackd
623 E. Ormsby
Louisville, KY 40203 (502)637-3326
Junior Vice Commander Robert G. Wood IV 
6902 Triangle Drive
Louisville, KY 40214 (502)361-4239
Camp Secretary/!reasurer John A. Witt 
4511 S. Sixth Street
Louisville, KY 40214 (502)363-0691

Lt Cmdr. Edward Lea USN Camp No. 2, Houston, Texas:
Camp Commander: Danial F.B. Lissardli 
10601 Sabo Road 16
Houston, TX 77089-1624 (713)947-2267
Senior Vice Commander Joseph Carter 
11539 Green Oaks Street
Houston, TX 77024-6522
Junior Vice Commander none
Camp Secretary/!reasurer: Danial F.B. Lisarelh

Jeremiah Smith Camp No. 1, NewaDa, Oklahoma
Camp Commander. Getty W. Williams
P.O. Box 269
Newalla, OK 74857
Senior Vice Commander Bill Goddard
22 Russel Road Rt. 2
McLoud, OK 74851
Junior Vice Commander: Timothy Williams
Camp SecretaryTmoihy Williams
P.O. Box 269
Newalla, OK 74857
Camp !reasurer:Qetty W. Williams

Daniel W. Derby
Department Junior Vice Commander 
202 McMillen Street
Johnstown, PA 15902-2232

James Hilton
Department Senior Vice Commander 
4039 Dogwood Court
Grove City, OH 43123-9679

Glenn B. Knight
Department Senior Vice Commander 
233 Conway Drive
Lititz, PA 17543-8689
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Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War

Address Correction Requested

HAYES

1111111111 it 11111111 > 1111

SENIOR VICE COMMANDER-IN-CHIEF'S 
FUND

The first Commander-in-Chief of the GAR. 
Camp and Department news and notes

Please make check payable to: 
National Organization - SUVCW

Senior Vice Commander-in-Chief David Medert
16 Shawnee Drive
Chillicothe, Ohio 45601-1148

The Banner
Richard Williams 
1917 Teel Avenue
Lansing, MI 48910

Non-Profit Org.
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I | Please send more information on the 
s.u.v.c.w

11111111111JI 11111111111 > J111111J1111

GREG HAYES8450 PINEUIEW LAKE DR LINDEN MI 48462-9770

The Banner is published by the Sons of Union 
Veterans of the Civil War, a Corporation, the only 
male organization recognized by and representing the 
Grand Army of the Republic. Sons was founded in 
1881 and incorporated by an Act of Congress as a 
non-profit patriotic, fraternal, historical society. 
SUVCW members receive the Banner at no additional 
charge. Non-members may purchase a subscription 
at $6.00 per year by filling the coupon below, as well 
as receive information on the SUVCW. All 
subscriptions expire January 1st. Mail to Richard 
Williams at the address below.
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